The Drop Shot – Summer Edition

So the summer is almost over. The kids are back at school and as predicted, the weather has started to improve! I do seem to be a bit obsessed with the weather but as tennis is an outdoor sport for us for half the year and being a fair weather player, that does lend itself to checking the weather app on an hourly basis! I am most definitely a Heliophile.
I thought this would be a good opportunity to reflect on what we as a club, did over the summer.
May saw our Captains hold their annual charity tournament. This year was in support of mental health charity Aware Defeat Depression. As usual Jim organised an excellent tournament and if you haven’t seen them yet, there are lots of photos of the day on the website.
Captians day was held in June and the excitement of the forthcoming summer holidays and some good tennis weather was in adundance – alas we had no idea what was ahead of us!
July saw us glued to the TV to watch Wimbledon and see how tennis is supposed to be played with a few lucky members even getting to go in person. 
When the schools finish, our summer tennis camps begin and Johnny was kept busy every morning keeping other peoples’ kids occupied! Actually, we had a very successful summer camp season this year and the feedback from parents was very positive.
Johnny has had a very busy summer indeed. He also organised and hosted our annual Tower Centre Junior Open which through his hard work is growing each year. Many thanks to the Morrison family for your support in sponsoring this event.
Unfortunately, our annual trip to Ballycastle was cancelled due to bad weather – never has a weather app been studied so much by so many!! Apparently, the ducks enjoyed the day though.
Johnny was back at it again, organising our Senior Open in August. It was great to see twice as many CI members entering the tournament this year and again well done to those of you who made the finals. If you haven’t seen them yet, there are lots of photos on our website. We are looking for a sponsor for this tournament so if you would like to put your name on the Trophy please get in touch with Johnny.
Looking forward to the rest of the year, we still have lots going on and lots to look forward to – so keep checking your emails, check our Facebook page and check out our website.
